
                           ST. ANTHONY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES 

                                          Tuesday March 21, 2017 

                                          6:30 p.m. SAS Library  

1. Opening prayer: Father Dan 
2. Roll Call: 

Monsignor Chiodo A        Joe Mauro A                       Deb Bordenaro P            Carolyn Lavorato P 
Joe Fitzgerald P                 Mary Porter P                     Harry Reed P 
Father Dan P                     Danny Scigliano P             Ruth Sereg P 
 
Administrators: Dr. Joe Cordaro P 
Faculty Rep: Kari Howard P 
Accountant: Mark Paris A 
Home and School Rep: Shannon McDonald A 

3. Acceptance of Agenda: Ruth Sereg and Deb Bordenaro 
4. Approval of Minutes: Mary Porter and Deb Bordenaro  
5. Audience Concerns: Please be brief and respectful: Jennifer Bertagnoli, Vinnie Bertagnoli, Joe 

Reed, Marcus Stud, Alayna, 7th grade class concern to large, came with a proposal to splitting the 
class, since there is 32 students, in too two groups, they feel that not enough attention is given 
to them, Teachers are stressed, there is limited space, some chairs cracked, to load, some 
students are instigating and causing problem.  

6. Reports: 
Msgr. 
Budget/Business Manager Report: Mark Paris: emailed impact to the budget: saved for 
executive 
        

a. Adventure Club Report: Joe Grandanette: saved for executive 
b. Secretary Report: Darcy Swesey: Budgeted for 359 actual 307 K-8, ppk 52, & pk  
c. Home & School Report: Shannon McDonald: No Report 
d. DRE: Melissa Hill: No Report 
e. Administrators Report: Dr. Joe Cordaro: Parking lot supervision: parking lot 

committee will be giving their recommendations to BOE, School Improvement: the 
committee’s report given: Goal A: Mission, The Faculty committee recommends the 
review of the following: Remove the Spanish Immersion Program name,  All 
students and classes are “St. Anthony School. Implement Bilingual Masses (Spanish 
and English) already done. Ensure prayer is occurring three times daily: Morning, 
lunch, closing. Review/change-possibly do announcements on intercom and pray in 
individual classrooms. Budget process for 2017-18 to be discussed March 26th. 
Classroom Caps: our cap in the past has been 30 students with the allowable extras 
based on family needs. Do we see this to continue into this next budget year? 
Registration For 17-18: 269 Students presently at SAS out of 340 signed up (79%) to 
return next year. Darcy will be contacting all families that have yet not registered to 
see if returning. Graduation Date Reset: Due to Ascension Thursday, resetting the 
date to Wednesday, May 24th.  Faces and Our Cultures: Opportunity for our Spanish 



Immersion Students to have an exchange student from Guatemala stay with their 
family in the fall and for the Spanish Immersion St. Anthony Student to visit 
Guatemala the following summer.  

f. Five Year Strategic Plan: Dr. Joe Cordaro: filled out sheets to evalute 
7. Old Business: 

a. BOE Committee Reports: 
1. Budget/Tuition delinquency: Deb Bordenaro & Joe Mauro 
2. Tithing and Attendance: Deb Bordenaro: Statements went out before spring break next 

will one will go out again May 15th, Less than 10 
3. Building and Grounds: Joe Fitzgerald: Replacement on roofs saved 20,000.00 
4. Marketing: Jacinda Bevilacquo 
5. Research, Curriculum: Mary Porter 

Mentor Program:  
Stem Program: 

b. BOE Position Filled: Carolyn Lavorato 
8. Next Meeting Tuesday April 18, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. SAS Library  
9. Closing Prayer: Father Dan 
10. Executive Session: yes  


